

December 10, 2007

Ian Robb Chevron Environmental Management Company 6001 Bolinger Canyon Road, K2256 San Ramon, CA 94583

Dear Mr. Robb;

Thank you for submission of the approved assessment plan dated October 29, 2007. Agency has been conducting Phase II assessments throughout the Livermore Redevelopment Project Area in the past few weeks. Less than a block away from Mill Square Park we are finding that depth to ground water in existing monitoring wells is currently about 46 feet below grade, which is significantly deeper than previous water level measurements. Furthermore, drilling in Livermore can be difficult due to significant amounts of gravel in a silty clay matrix. It is common that sonic or hollow stem auger drilling methods are required to obtain adequate samples. Please be prepared to implement other drilling methods if you are unable to collect groundwater samples using the proposed direct-push methods.

The Agency recognizes that the County has been exceptionally responsive to the environmental projects conducted in Livermore and we respectfully offer this information to assist Chevron and the County with the planning and execution of site assessment activities at the Mill Square Park As always, the Agency is prepared to assist with permits and approvals for access and traffic management.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me at 925.960.4143.

Respectfully submitted,

Cland

Chris Davidson

Brownfields Project Manager

CC: Rob White, Economic Development Director

Jason Alcala, Assistant City Attorney

Jerry Wickham, Alameda County Environmental Health

Charlotte Evans, Conestoga-Rovers & Associates

City Hall

1052 South Livermore Avenue

www.ci.livermore.ca.us

Livermore, CA 94550

phone: (925) 960-4000

(925) 960-4058 fax:

TDD: (925) 960-4104